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Climate Change Advisory Committee
Conference Call Meeting Minutes
RCSOB, 15th Floor, Conference Room 15B
September 11, 2009

1:00 pm – 2:00 pm

The following committee members were present for the call:

Richard Allan, Peter Alyanakian, Laureen Boles, George Ellis, Sarah Hetznecker, Jan Jarrett, Vivian Loftness, Ron Ramsey, Nathan Willcox, Wayne Williams, Chris Masiantonio (for Fred Harnack).
Participating DEP staff included:

Joe Sherrick, Kim Hoover, Dan Lapato.
Participating from Center for Climate Strategies:

Randy Strait, Adam Rose.
Opening Remarks:

Joe Sherrick welcomed everyone and provided an overview of the agenda for the call. 
Discussion of Macroeconomic Analyses:

Adam Rose discussed the results of the analysis including the following: 
· Overall positive impact to the economy –

· $5 Billion gross state product

· 54,000 jobs created

· Stimulus on the economy occurs when people have more money to spend 

· Jobs are created and jobs are lost

· Net estimates are reported for the work plans 

Initial Comments and Discussion of Draft Action Plan:
Joe Sherrick asked for initial committee comments. The deadline for written comments is close of business on September 16. Some written comments have been received. 

· Ms. Loftness sent a chart by email.  There is an error in Residential energy savings due to faulty assumption in RC-4 work plan to have every home carbon neutral.  The goal is unrealistic.  Mr. Strait will need to evaluate and reply.
· Ms. Loftness said it is misleading to show a pie chart with electricity emissions. The direct emissions represented does not account for the emissions from buildings. 

·  Ms. Loftness asked if the goals for DSM Electricity were in line with the RC sector.  Mr. Sherrick will reply.

Discussion of Agenda for September 16th Meeting:

Mr. Sherrick explained there would be opportunity for further discussion of comments for Draft Action Plan, chapter by chapter.  The adoption of targets, timeline for delivery and minority report are on the agenda. 
· Mr. Ellis would like to discuss the minority report and deadline.

The meeting schedule for 2010 is now being planned.  Mr. Sherrick suggested bimonthly meetings for consideration. Topics could include adaptation to climate change.  Every three years, the committee will be planning and reviewing the Action Plan.
· Mr. Williams asked what the expectations were for meetings.

· Ms. Loftness said incentives and implementation could be topics for future meetings.

Public Comments:

There were no public comments.
Adjournment:
The call was adjourned at 1:50 P.M.
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